
City of Columbia, Missouri

Meeting Minutes

Citizens Police Review Board

6:00 PM

City Hall

Council Chambers

701 East Broadway

Columbia, Missouri

Wednesday, November 8, 2017
Regular

I.  CALL TO ORDER

Darryl Smith called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.

II.  INTRODUCTIONS

Val DeBrunce, Andrew Fisher, Steve Sheltmire, Darryl Smith, Cornellia Williams, 

Katelynn Towne, Baxter Nickels, Bill Davis and Stacye Smith

Present: 9 - 

Staff present: Rose Wibbenmeyer and Sergeant Tate.

Members of the public were present.

Stacey Smith and Bill Davis introduced themselves.

III.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Steve Sheltmire moved to approve the agenda.  Val DeBrunce seconded the 

motion to approve the agenda.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

IV.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES

DRAFT October 11, 2017 Meeting Minutes

Katelynn Towne moved to correct the minutes to reflect the correct spelling of 

her name.  Steve Sheltmire moved to approve the draft minutes from the October 

11, 2017 regular meeting as amended.  Cornellia Williams seconded the motion.  

The draft minutes of the October 11, 2017 regular meeting were distributed in 

advance of the meeting and were approved as amended unanimously.

V.  REPORTS

Positive Connections and Ride Alongs

Val DeBrune announced that he attended the Building Stronger Beats community 

meeting on October 4, 2017.

Darryl Smith said that he and Val DeBrunce met with Ian Thomas on October 23, 2017.

VI.  OLD BUSINESS

Election of Officers

Steve Sheltmire moved to retain Darryl Smith as chair and Andrew Fisher as vice 

chair.  Val DeBrunce seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Appeal 2017-0004

Steve Sheltmire moved to affirm  the police chief’s decision on the complaint.  
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Bill Davis seconded the motion.  Darryl Smith, Val DeBrunce, Stacye Smith, Bill 

Davis, Katelynn Towne, Baxter Nickels,  and Cornellia Williams voted in favor of 

the motion.  Andrew Fisher voted against the motion. The motion passed.

Yes: DeBrunce, Sheltmire, Smith, Williams, Towne, Nickels, Davis and Smith8 - 

No: Fisher1 - 

VII.  NEW BUSINESS

Discussion of Internal Affairs Policy 1020

Sgt. Tate presented information to the Board on Internal Affairs Policy 1020.  The Board 

discussed the Police Department's Internal Affairs Policy number 1020.

VIII.  GENERAL COMMENTS BY PUBLIC, MEMBERS AND STAFF

There was public comment.

IX.  NEXT MEETING DATE: DECEMBER 13, 2017

X.  ADJOURNMENT

At 6:38 p.m., Andrew Fisher moved to adjourn the meeting.  Val DeBrunce 

seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously and the meeting 

adjourned at 6:39 p.m.
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